Hello dear Sally,
I hope you are very well.
I am sending our confederation comments on the Baltic Sea TAC for 2021
Herring (subd. 25-29,32)
We were surprised, that ICES recomends so drasticaly to reduce Central Herring TAC. At the beginning of february 2020, there was held a meeting in Lithuanian Ministry of Agriculture, where president of ICES Fritz W. Koster, told that of all the fish species in the Baltic Sea, central herring is in a good condition, there is no doubt. And suddenly it is reduced 36%. We agree , that earlier TAC for this herring was elevated. In our oppinion it would be an optimal solution to reduce this quota by 20%. 
Sprat (subd. 22-32)
In our oppinion and according to catch data, quota of sprat should be increased to 15% compared to 2020. 
Eastern cod (subd. 25-32)
There should be left some cod for bycatch, otherwise all the fishery will be stopped. Niether in theory nor in practice  it is impossible to avoid cod bycatches in industrial fishery. 

Best Regards,
On Behalf of Algirdas Ausra
Egle Smilgevice


